
Accommodations in Korea during Foundation Day 
 
Michael Balcomb 
February 5, 2013 
 

Dear District Pastors and Community Leaders, 

 

Following is a memo sent today to those registered for lodging in Korea during the Foundation Day 

events. It explains that accommodations have changed from The-K Hotel Seoul to the Central Training 

Center in Guri City. 

 

Please review the memo so that you can assist members in your communities if they have questions. 

 

Thank you. 

 

Rev. Rendel 

 

February 4, 2013 

 

Dear Travelers to Korea for Foundation Day, 

 

Thank you for preparing to attend the historic Foundation Day events in Korea and for using the online 

information form in the Foundation Day website at http://www.foundationday.unification.org/. 

 

We are announcing an important change in the accommodations plan for our USA group. The special 

arrangement with The-K Seoul Hotel was based on a room block of 400 guests. Currently, we have 87 

guests from the USA and we do not expect this number to increase much more. Therefore, The-K Seoul 

Hotel is no longer available for our group and will now be used at full capacity by members from Japan. 

 

We are offering an alternative plan. Our USA guests can now stay at the Central Training Center in Guri 

City outside of Seoul during the nights of February 20-February 24 (five nights). The fee per person is 

$100.00 for any number of nights during the period (for one night up to five nights). This does not include 

meals but many inexpensive markets and restaurants are located nearby. The contact information is: 

 

Central Training Center 

437-45 Sutaekdong 

Gur-si, Gyeonggido, Korea 

Telephone: 82-31-553-4355 

 

Transportation to the Central Training Center will be provided at no cost from Incheon and Gimpo 

Airports as well to Chung Pyung for the Foundation Day events. The facility will also be used by other 

overseas' members. 

 

Sleeping will be in clean rooms on mats in the traditional Korean fashion. A number of members will 

share each room. Clean bathrooms and showers are provided in the facility. 

 

In order to adjust your accommodation to the new plan, we ask you to do the following right away: 

 

1. Respond back to this e-mail and acknowledge that you understand the change in the 

accommodations plan. 

 

2. Visit the KOREA TRAVEL page on the Foundation Day website at 

http://foundationday.unification.org/travel-plan-for-participation-in-foundation-day-february-22-

2013/ and complete the form again with your new accommodations selection. 

 

3. Pay the new accommodations fee of $100.00 through PayPal or select payment by check. 

 

4. We will reimburse your initial payment for The-K Hotel 100% and charge you only for the new 

accommodations fee of $100.00. 

 

We apologize that we were required to make this change. Please make your adjustment right away so that 

we can continue to assist you. 

 

Thank you. 

Foundation Day Support Team 


